Letters from B Roezl to Frederik Sander
 

269 Roezl to Sander




Prague, 13th June 1881

My dear Mr. Sander,

I received your letter of 1st June in which you tell me that you have despatched the plants as well as the invoice; upon receipt of the money, I shall pay it into Eduard’s bank account.

Baron Hruby has given me nearly the whole amount in coupons which will fall due next month.

From Schönbrunn I received news that the things had arrived well, that they are happy with the goods and that they will pay for them in 4 monthly instalments.

I have not yet heard from Antoine whether he is happy that you left out the Od. vexillare, Vanda lowii and Vanda coerulea and replaced them with other plants such as Cattleya mossiae, which he has had in his possession for a long time. Of course I wrote to tell him that it is a beautiful variety from the river Orinoco. As I said, I have not heard from him yet but I believe he will be happy, more or less. 

Rodek is very happy with the Anthuriums.

Baron Hruby took 2 of the best plants away, I did not want to charge him for that. …He said the Pinguicula was a little too expensive…

I know nothing about Pehaczek’s brother, he visited me 6 weeks ago, but did not tell me whether he will go to Mexico; but I think it would be better if he stayed where he is. 

I have made the acquaintance of an excellent young gardener, who has been to good schools. He is presently working at Walter’s large tree nursery but is willing and able to do any other work. He is a hard worker, his father is a gardener, he is 22 years old; his only fault is that he is not very tall, a little shorter than Hűbsch, but he has very fine handwriting. He would like to go to England. Should you need somebody, I would like to recommend him. As I said, he could be used for anything; his name is Vincenz Faus, he has no dependents.

I have not heard from Hauda since 17th March, Tumaco, he is like to send a consignment about now or towards the end of the month, according to Lehmann.

Could you buy or obtain for Schőnbrunn two good specimens of Lycaste skinneri, as well as Phalaenopsis amabilis, grandiflora, schilleriana, lueddemanniana etc., nice plants but not too expensive.

Prof. Mooren invited me to attend the great exhibition in Liege on the 24th July; it is possible that I shall see you there and spend a few days in London.

With kind regards,

B Roezl

P.S. I have just received news from Schonbrunn that Cypripedium breve vittatum and Vanda sp.nov. were dead on arrival.
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